TOWN OF ELBRIDGE

TOWN BOARD MEETING
December 30, 2021

The second regular monthly meeting of the Elbridge Town Board took place on December 30, 2021. Supervisor Vern Richardson called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance.
PRESENT:  Supervisor Vern Richardson, Councilor Doug Blumer, Councilor Todd Platten, with Councilor Mike Caron and Councilor Floyd Duger listening by phone.
OTHERS PRESENT:  Attorney Timothy Frateschi, Codes Officer Howard Tanner, Town Clerk Danielle Karlik
ADOPT MINUTES: On a motion by Councilor Platten, seconded by Councilor Blumer, the minutes from December 9, 2021 were approved.
MOTION TO PAY BILLS: On a motion by Councilor Blumer, seconded by Councilor Platten, the General Bills Abstract #12, Vouchers #438-479, in the amount of $115,308.37 were ordered paid, and Highway Bills, Abstract #12, Vouchers #1264-1286, in the amount of $14,153.19 were ordered paid, with a total disbursement of $129,461.56.

BUDGET MODIFICATIONS:  On a motion by Councilor Blumer, seconded by Councilor Platten the following budget modifications were approved: 
From A2610 – Fines & Forfeited Bail - $1066.96

To A1110.4 – Justices Contractual - $1066.96

From A690 – Payment from Justice Dept. Awaiting Disbursement - $1000.00

To A1110.4 – Justices Contractual - $1000.00

From A1355.42 – Assessor Tax Printing - $1000.00

To A1355.4 – Assessor Contractual - $1000.00
GUESTS:  FAMCO, LLC did not appear before the Board. Codes Officer Tanner explained their proposal and the project was discussed and tabled until the applicants can appear.   

COMMUNICATIONS:  
· The Onondaga Supervisor’s meeting recognized and honored five retiring supervisors and welcomed in five new supervisors. 
· Test kits are arriving at the Community Center, along with masks. This will be a first come first serve service with one test kit per family. The Town will receive 60 kits, the Village of Elbridge 15, and the Village of Jordan 20. 
· There has been one letter of interest in regards to the cleaning position. 
NEW BUSINESS:  
· Union negotiations have finished and the new contract is ready to be signed with changes made. 

RESOLUTION:

On a motion by Councilor Blumer, seconded by Councilor Platten, the following

Resolution was

ADOPTED:    3    AYES Richardson Platten Blumer



0    NAYS

Resolutions 117/21
The Elbridge Town Board authorizes Supervisor Richardson to sign the Upstate New York Operating Engineers contract for January 1, 2022 to December 31, 2024.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Councilor Blumer:  The Planning Board is waiting on a few more items from Silo 31 Event Center and the project is moving ahead. There are a couple of subdivisions in discussions at this time with Grayfield Properties, Rte 31 Mini Storage, and the Feed Mill. 

There is a proposed community building grant available and area farms may be interested. This grant could be used for upgrades in employee housing and upgrades. Councilor Blumer will be requesting more information on the qualifications and will pursue if they are met.    
Councilor Duger:  The senior Christmas part on December 14, 2021 was well attended. The senior and recreation program is going ahead full steam with hopes of being back to normal this upcoming year. 
Councilor Duger has suggested that the Trash Program be discussed prior to the upcoming season and fees adjusted accordingly.
Councilor Platten:  The Environmental Commission met via zoom. The Commission is interested in the Comprehensive Grant, specifically the portion in regards the bike path. Councilor Blumer expressed that at this time it is only conceptual. The Commission is also interested in placing a plaque in the pocket park on the Erie Canal in Jordan to identify the native garden there. Supervisor Richardson will approach the Village on this request. 
Councilor Caron:  Mileage rate has gone to 58.5 cents per mile. The joint water project is still in negotiations with certain property owners for access. 
Supervisor Richardson:  The public informational meeting for the proposed Joint Sewer Project was attending by roughly 15 residents. The concern is the financial burden placed on owners with both proposed sewer and water updates. 
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION:  Clerk Karlik reported that Town and County Property taxes have been mailed and are being collected. ROA forms for those who need to update or renew will be distributed. 
ADJOURNMENT:  Ona motion by Councilor Blumer, seconded by Councilor Platten, the Elbridge Town Board meeting was adjourned at 8:07 PM. 
Respectfully submitted,

Danielle Karlik

Elbridge Town Clerk 
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